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For God So Loved the World!! This is our theme for Childrenôs 

Sabbath on October 12 at the 8:45 and 11:00 am services. Our chil-

dren will lead both worship services that morning ï from prayers, 

to music, to the message. The kids are hard at work planning this 

service ï making videos, artwork and learning songs and scripture. 

Please donôt miss this wonderful worship service as our kids show 

us what John 3:16 means to them! Children participating in the ser-

vices will need to be in the Sanctuary at 8:00 am on October 12. 

Childrenôs Sabbath, October 12 

World Communion Sunday, October 5 

World Communion Sunday is observed the first Sunday in October. 

It is a day when many churches including the United Methodist rec-

ognize our call to be a universal and inclusive Church. By this, we 

emphasize the body of Christ shares the sacrament in the rich diver-

sity while affirming that "there is one body and one Spirit éone 

Lord, one faith, one baptism, one God and Father of us 

all." (Ephesians 4:4). Join us as we commune with our brothers and 

sisters around the world in celebration of our unity in Christ. 

Messy Church World Communion Sunday 

Messy Church is celebrating World Communion Sunday on October 5 at 9: 

45 am in Parker Hall. Activities include sitting down as a family to experi-

ence the Last Supper together, crushing some grapes (yes ï ñI Love Lucyò 

style!), painting a chalice, and more. Weôll also have an opportunity to 

pray for children all over the world. Join us for this wonderful time of ex-

ploring faith in a hands-on way. Invite a friend or neighbor to Messy 

Church! Contact Johannah for more details.  

Join us on Sunday October 19, as we celebrate Aldersgateôs Anni-

versary (which is October 9). The Attaways are ñhomeò and will 

be bringing the message in both worship services. Weôll have a 

lunch in the gym following the 11:00 worship service. Aldersgate 

will provide chicken casseroles (chicken and rice) ï please bring a 

side or two or dessert to share! 

Aldersgateôs Anniversary and Homecoming 
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CONNECT!  Join us each Wednesday 

for CONNECT.  Dinner is served from 

5:30ð6:20 in Parker Hall. Cost: Adults 

$6, Youth/Children $4. 

October  1: baked potato bar, salad, fruit, dessert 

October 8: baked chicken, pasta with cheese sauce, green bean, salad, dessert 

October 15: chicken tenders, beans, slaw, corn, cornbread, dessert 

Please make (or change) your meal reservations by calling the Volunteer (244-1820) 

at the Volunteer desk or emailing Wiletta Pennington in the Church Office by noon 

on Monday at wpennington@aumcsc.org. A complete menu may be found in the 

Commons or on the bulletin board outside Johannahôs office. 

Our school year is off to a 

great start!  We are almost full 

with 91 children from 76 dif-

ferent families!  There is room 

for new friends who are 3, 4 or 

5 years old to join us, so if you 

know of anyone looking for a 

loving, fun place please send 

them our way. 

We rely on fundraisers each 

year to keep our program go-

ing.  The easiest is simply 

shopping at Publix!  To partic-

ipate, take a publix partners 

card from the church of-

fice.  Show it to the cashier 

each tme you shop there, and 

they will send a portion of 

your sales to our school.  It's 

so easy!  Thank you in ad-

vance for helping us with this. 

Thank you also to the United 

Methodist Men for sponsoring 

the Back to School cookout, 

and to the Older Adult Coun-

cil for holding a Boo Hoo 

Breakfast.  Many CDC fami-

lies enjoyed these events! We 

truly appreciate the love and 

support from this congrega-

tion. 

October 8 Fun Night at Connect! Dinner is served at our usual time and reser-

vations are required for dinner. Join us Wednesday, October 8, for a night of fun for 

the whole family. No small groups will meet on October 8 ï weôll all be in Parker 

Hall for a chance to laugh, play, and be in fellowship with our church family! 

Aldersgate Student Ministries 
SUNDAY EVENINGS 

The youth group will meet each Sunday from 5:30-7:30 pm at the youth house, unless 

otherwise noted. We will begin each night with a snack supper. If you are a parent of 

a youth, please be on the look out for an email sign up for the upcoming weeks.  

Listed below is a schedule. If you have any questions please feel free to contact Mar-

tha Timmons at aldersgatesm@gmail.com. 

October 5 - Walk for the Homeless 

October 12 - Youth at the HouseðIdentity Continued 

CONNECT ON WEDNESDAYS 

The small groups have begun with Connect. Join us for dinner and for small groups 

on Wednesday evenings. The guys and girls are doing separate studies on the charac-

ters in the Bible. If your student hasnôt already plugged into these small groups, we 

would love to have them join us and be a part of these groups! Call Martha Timmons 

(244-1820) or email aldersgatesm@gmail.com.  

Second Session 

of Connect 

classes begins 

on  

Wednesday, October 15! 

Child Development 

Center News 

mailto:wpennington@aumcsc.org
mailto:aldersgatesm@gmail.com
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Women of Faith meets on 

Tuesday mornings at 9:30 am 

in Parker Hall. This a great 

group of women who meet 

each week to study Scripture, 

share stories, pray, and draw 

closer to God and one another. 

Upcoming speakers for Women 

of Faith include October 7, 

Beth Templeton and October 

14, Tessa May from Loaves 

and Fishes. 

The Greenville 

Storytellers 

Guild will meet 

on Tuesday, October 21, at 

6:30 pm in the Library. If you 

enjoy hearing and telling sto-

ries, please join us! 

Interested in Membership? The pastors will offer a two 

week class about what it means to be a member of the Unit-

ed Methodist Church and specifically, Aldersgate UMC. 

The conversations will take place on Sundays, October 12 

& 19, at 10:00 am in the Church Library. Come discuss what it means to be Method-

ist and how you can live as a faithful disciple of Jesus, the Christ in and through Al-

dersgate UMC. We will have new members joining on Sunday, October 26. Ques-

tions? Contact Pastor Michelle at mcockcroft@aumcsc.org or 244-1820. 

United Ministriesô Walk for the Homeless is Sunday, October 5, 

at 2:00 pm. This is an ñafter churchò program, taking the place of the 

normal evening activities for Club 56 and Youth. We hope many 

Aldersgate family members will gather after church for a bag lunch 

and fellowship, then head downtown to the Greenville Drive Stadi-

um. Registration begins at 1:00 pm and the walk kicks off at 2:00 pm. This is a 3.5-

mile circuit through the streets of Greenvilleôs downtown. As this is a ñpublicò event, 

we are asking that you walk as a family. This is a fundraiser event for United Minis-

tries, so please consider donating $25 per family if possible.  

UNITED METHODIST MEN NEWS 
Saturday, October 4: 3:00 pm Aldersgate Pumpkin Fundraiser ï 

Pumpkins arrive  

Sunday, November 2: 2:00 pm Annual UMM Golf Tournament 

Wednesday November 5: 5-7:00 pm Connect Breakfast for Dinnerð

Fundraiser 

CHARGE CONFERENCE 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 

AT 7:00 PM  

IN THE CHAPEL 

Itôs about that time to celebrate the fun of fall! 

Weôre combining our traditional fall festival 

with the craft bazaar to make it bigger and bet-

ter for the whole family. Weôll have games in 

the gym and trunk or treating. Randy Flower and his jazz band will be performing in 

the Commons and there will be a craft bazaar and silent auction in Parker Hall! 

Funds raised by the $20 bazaar table fee and the Silent Auction will go to the Atta-

wayôs Thailand Missions. 

We need your help! We need you spread the word about this event by telling your 

friends & neighbors and adding it to your social media sites. Most importantly, come 

help us welcome those who attend and invite them to join us in worship! 

Other ways you can helpé 

Candy ï lots of candy. These can be dropped off with Ruth or Martha in the Church 

Office. Money can be donated to purchase candy as well. 

Julia Schemm is organizing Truck or Treat and needs couples, families, Sunday 

school/Circle/Ministry groups to set up their cars in the parking lot and hand out can-

dy. Please give her a call at 787-2095 if you can help out in this way. 

We are looking for crafters and vendors who would like a table at the craft ba-

zaar.  Contributor must contact Susan Hamilton at 244-1820 for information. The 

number of tables will be limited, so call soon so youôre not left out! 

Silent Auction ï we need items for the silent auction - such as gift cards, themed bas-

kets, vacation homes for a week, items of general interest, i.e. Clemson, USC, Fur-

man, etc. Your family or group can be creative and put together something great. 

We hope to see you and lots of our neighbors join the festivities and fun! 

Fall Family Fun ï Fall Festival & Craft Bazaar ï  

Sunday, October 26, 3:00 - 5:00  pm 

Circle of Friends 

will meet on Sat-

urday, October 

18, at 12 Noon 

for lunch at Sciortinos Trattoria 

& Pizzeria, 3734 Pelham Road. 

Please call Jeanne Searson at 

244-2042 to make your reser-

vation by Thursday, October 

16.. This single adult group 

meets each month for lunch 

and fellowship. All singles are 

welcome. 

mailto:mcockcroft@aumcsc.org
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Lay Servant Ministry Fall School 

Greenville District Lay Servant Ministry Fall School is Sundays, 

October 19 & 26, and November 9 from 2:00 pm to 5:30 pm at 

St. Matthew UMC, 701 Cleveland Street in Greenville. 

Classes Offered:  
Basic ï Introduction to Lay Servant Ministries. Foundational 

course led by Cindy Rumsey.  

*Heritage ï History of the United Methodist Church. Leader to 

be determined. 

*Polity ï Structure and Organization of the United Methodist Church ï how the 

church works. Led by Brian Underwood 

+Lay Pastoral Care Giving ï Helps laity work with the pastor to care for the con-

gregation. Led by Rev. Robert Keely. 

Teaching Adults ï Techniques in teaching adults in Sunday school, bible study, etc. 

Led by Marti Johnson 

 *denotes a class needed for Lay Speaker certification 

+denotes a new course offered this year. 

Fee - $35 includes text & refreshments. Checks payable to ñGreenville Dis-

trict UMCò 

Registration forms are available on the district website at http://

greenville.umcsc.org and in the Church Office. The form must be signed by a pastor. 

Mail the form and $35 to the Greenville District Office at 213 College Street, Green-

ville, SC 29650 by Monday, October 6. Books will be distributed on Sunday, October 

12, between 2-3:00 pm. If you have questions, contact the Greenville District Director 

of Lay Speaking Ministries, Brian Underwood, at 864-420-8304 or by e-mail at 

bman2020sc@gmail.com.  

Bishop L. Jonathan Holston is touring the districts to meet with laity of 

the local churches in each district. He will be in the Greenville District on 

Saturday, October 11, at Trinity UMC, 2703 Augusta Street, in 

Greenville from 9:00 am-2:00 pm. Lunch is included.  He will offer in-

sights and ideas on ways to develop healthy lay leadership teams and 

healthy churches. To register, please go to the District Greenville website 

at greenville.umcsc.org and follow the link under Bishopôs Road Show. 

If you are a local church lay leader or lay servant ministry participant, you will want 

to make plans to attend.  

Bishopôs Road Show with Lay Leaders 

This is a wonderful 7-week class on ways to make your money last 

longer and do more for your family and Godôs Kingdom. Join Chris 

Spellman on Tuesday nights from 6:30 ï 8:30 pm for fun and informa-

tive lessons. We will provide free childcare for those who pre-register. 

For more information about the class, go to www.daveramsey.com or 

call Ruth Hughes at 380-8706 or Chris Spellman at 361-8024. This class will change 

your family forever!  

Financial Peace University Class  

Beginning Sunday, October 7  

Aldersgate is a continuing sup-

porter of this outreach to the 

medically under-served in our 

area. The Clinic has recently 

lost some of its foundation sup-

port, so that there is a critical 

shortage of operating funds. If 

you have a heart for this out-

reach, a one-time (or continu-

ing) donation would really 

help. A check for any amount 

can be made payable to Al-

dersgate UMC and marked for 

Taylors Free Medical Clinic. 

Our 4th annual trip to Red Bird 

Mission in Kentucky will be 

May 3-9, 2015. Red Bird is a 

United Methodist outreach 

center that serves people in a 

very poor area of Southeast 

Kentucky. This year, we will 

be performing repairs on hous-

es in that area. Comfortable 

rooms, and good meals are pro-

vided. Men and women of all 

skill levels are invited to join 

our Mission Team. For more 

info please contact Dave Hern-

don at 244-2159 or dbhern-

don1@gmail.com. 

http://greenville.umcsc.org
http://greenville.umcsc.org
http://www.daveramsey.com
mailto:dbherndon1@gmail.com
mailto:dbherndon1@gmail.com
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Sunday, October 5: World Communion Sunday 

Pastor, Michelle D. Cockcroft 

ñOne Bread, One Bodyò  Ephesians 4:4-6; 1 Corinthians 10:17 

Sunday, October 12: Childrenôs Sabbath 

John 3:16  (Children will offer the message) 

PRAYER CONCERNS (as of printing, October 1):  

Home: Ann Armstrong, Helen Blair, Jerry Blair, Mary Ruth Durham, 

Dolores Epperly, John McElrath, Charles Hall, Bernard Parker, Melba 

Poole, Curtiss Owings, Dan Powell (Nephew-in-law of Pam Hadel and 

Lisa Parish) 

NHC: Trudy Carter 

NHC-Columbia: Vera Chrismon Emeritus: Janie and Clair Hunt 

Greenville Place: Florence Hale Haywood Estates: Phyllis Smith 

Pendleton Manor: Nancy Reitz The Cottages: Betty Lee 

Rolling Green: Mary Allred, Lavinia Clarke, Joan Pawlus, Wayne & Audrey Rowan 

The Cascades: Patty Andersen, Gilda Crane, Patti Whelchel 

The Palmetto Assisted Living: Irene Schweitzer 

Missionaries and Their Families: 

AUMC Family in Thailand: Todd, Pam, Noah & Hannah Grace Attaway, their blog address 

 is www.loveshareserve.blogspot.com. 

AUMC Supported Missionaries in Ecuador: Daina and Tim Datwyler, visit their website at 

 http://www.Puertadeesperanza.org.  

AUMC Members  Missionaries 

Barbara & Bob Boone Son and wife, Douglas & Jennings Boone in Democratic Republic of 

   Congo, Africa (Wycliffe Bible Translators) 

Randy Flower  Mother and father, Ruth Ann & Dennis Flower in Elche, Spain  

   (serving in Spain 41 years) 

Dot Owings  grandson and wife, Jamie & Holle Wollins and their children,  

   Thomas, Eli and Luke in Cambodia 

Military Personnel and Their Families: 

AUMC Members  Personnel 

Barbara Barbrey  Grandson, Matthew Russell 

Shirley Cooke  Grandson-in-law, Charles Kreuzberger 

Shirley Cooke  Grandson, Joseph Churchwell 

Kay & Thomas Goodwin Son-in-law, Troy McDowell 

Susan & Eddie Hamilton Nephews, Bradley Brown & Nathan Hudson  

Margaret & Doug Justus Nephew, Nick Page 

Martha & John Wood Niece, Katie Pace, & Nephew, Paul Scott 

Mary & John Glover Nephew, John Williams 

Wanda & John Randle Nephew, Steve Randle 

Deployed Personnel and Their Families: 

AUMC Members  Deployed 

Shirley Cooke  Granddaughter, Patty Kreuzberger 

Brenda & Rainer Ellis Son-in-law, Lee Harley 

Prayer Concerns 

WOULD YOU LIKE 

TO PLACE FLOW-

ERS on the altar? 

Mary Ann is working 

on donors for the first 

part of 2015. Please email Mary 

Ann Repaire at Mre-

paire2@gmail.com and call at 864-

346-6495.   

Flower Calendar 

CONGRATULATIONS to 

the Aldersgate UMW for 

being named Unit of the 

Year in the large unit catego-

ry by the Greenville District 

UMW. We were also named 

a Five Star Unit with Special 

Recognition, a Diamond 

Unit for Charter of Racial 

Justice Implementation, and 

a Mission Today Unit. Thir-

teen of our members com-

pleted the UMW Reading 

Program, and Benita Cassell 

completed Level 2 which 

requires 10 books to be read. 

Thanks to all of you ladies 

who made these awards pos-

sible. Your work is much 

appreciated. 
 

UMW CONFERENCE 

MEETING 

IN OCTOBER 

Any UMW member interest-

ed in attending the Annual 

UMW Conference Meeting 

in Beaufort, SC on Friday 

and Saturday, October 24 

and 25, please contact 

Ruth McAllister immediate-

ly at 864 630-7985. Money 

has been budgeted to pay 

part of our expenses. 

http://www.Puertadeesperanza.org
mailto:Mrepaire2@gmail.com
mailto:Mrepaire2@gmail.com


 

SERVING ALDERSGATE ON SUNDAYS 
Sunday, October 5 

Greeters: 8:45 am Sandy Sanford  11:00 am Darlene & Jeff Caviness 

Acolytes: 8:45 am William McCauley  11:00 am Rebekah MacGregor 

Crucifer: 11:00 am Ethan McAvoy  Visitation Team: Becky Vinson 

Recording Stewards: Susan & Bill Smith 

Usher Captains: 8:45 am John Glover  11:00 am Hunt Redfern 

Ushers: 8:45 am Jim Dansby, Jim Cadieu, Russell Parker 

 11:00 am Terry Tallon, Bob Pickens, Steve Graves, Joel Vanderwood, Bruce Royal  

Sunday, October 12 

Greeters: 8:45 am Wendy & Tim Davis 11:00 am Cathy & Hunt Redfern 

Acolytes: 8:45 am Curt Wells   11:00 am Joshua Cockcroft 

Crucifer: 11:00 am Mary Madison Graves Visitation Team: Daylene & Coley Altman 

Recording Stewards: Freida Stokes 

Usher Captains: 8:45 am Austin Watts  11:00 am David Rose 

Ushers: 8:45 am Doug Jordan, Phil Martin, Waldo Watts 

 11:00 am Clay Garrison, David Ayer, Cody Owens  
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Sa wad dee ka (Hello) from the Attaways,  

We are adjusting to life in Roi Et and getting out into the community. We continue to 

get many looks from people, but it seems as though they are realizing we are here to 

stay and they are now having conversations with us. We are continuing to learn lan-

guage and culture, as well as supporting the ministry team here in Roi Et. 

We recently had the chance to go Chiang Mai in Northern Thailand and meet with 

Gary Moon, who is the Director of the Global Board of Mission for the UMC in Thai-

land. He took us to see the AIDS Orphanage and 

meet the "angels" that live there. It was certainly a blessing for us to be with them; 

we had dinner with them, sang songs, played games and by the end they were hug-

ging us and telling us they loved us. These little girls are HIV positive from their 

parents, most of the dads have died of AIDS and the moms have remarried and do 

not have space in their life for these girls. They are sent by the government to this 

orphanage run by the UMC where they receive meals, medical care, help with 

school and lots of love. They are also being taught about Jesus. It was a great mo-

ment for us and we look forward to partnering with Gary and the UMC here to 

build bridges and lead the Thai to Christ. 

We will be coming home in October and are so excited to see you!! We want to 

share what God has been teaching us and hear about you too. We will be sharing at 

churches in SC and Georgia during our time in US and also fundraising for a minis-

try vehicle. 

Thank you so much for your partnership with us. Thank you for trusting us to bring 

Jesus' name and hope to so many here in need of it. 

God's richest blessings,  

The Attaways 

 

Prayer requests: For our sister in law Meg Wilkes (Pam's brother Rev. Tom-

my Wilkes' wife) who recently had surgery for a malignancy in her colon. For our 

trip home, travel and for opportunities to speak and mobilize the churches to God's 

call in reaching the unreached. For God's direction for housing and ministry plans 

when we return to Thailand.  

The Attaway Family in Thailand 


